UPDATE ATLANTIC

LORIDA UNIVERSITY

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31

Vol. 3, No. 22	Office of University Relations	May 15, 197
CAMPUS CA	L E N D A R	
May 15	"THE ECONOMICS OF POLLUTION" - LECTURE BY DR. HUGH NOURSE - SPONSORED BY OMICRON DELTA EPSILON - AD 201 - PUBLIC INVITED	2 p.m
May 15,16	"The Visit" - presented by FAU Theatre - FAU students \$1, faculty and staff \$1.50, public \$2.50	8:30 p.m
May 17	"Pather Panchali" - Student Film Series - Theatre	8:30 p.m
May 18	Last day to apply for admission for Summer Quarter.	
	DRUG ABUSE SEMINAR - THEATRE - PUBLIC INVITED (film showings at 10:30 and 1:30)	11:30 a.m
May 20	Last day to withdraw from the University without receiving a grade of F	
	MUSIC AT NOON - EVALYN CHAMPION, SOPRANO - THEATRE - PUBLIC INVITED	12:30 p.m
	FAU Women's Club Annual business meeting and election - Green Room	8:00 p.m
	"Secret War of Harry Frigg" - Student Film Series - Theatre	8:30 p.m
May 21	Fashion Show - Sponsored by Phi Gamma Nu - Theatre - minimum donation 50 cents - proceeds for South County Neighborhood Center	8:00 p.m
May 21,22	Summer Quarter and 8-week Summer Term advance registration of currently enrolled students by appointment	
May 22	"Lion in Winter" - Student Film Series - Theatre	8:30 p.m
May 23	College of Education Women's Club - election - home of Mrs. Clark Bell	1:00 p.m
May 24	"Week-End" - Student Film Series - Theatre	8:30 p.m
May 26	ANNE LERNER, SOPRANO - SENIOR RECITAL - THEATRE - PUBLIC INVITED	8:30 p.m
May 27	MUSIC AT NOON - FAU CHAMBER ORCHESTRA - THEATRE - PUBLIC INVITED	12:30 p.m
May 28	BOCA RATON HIGH SCHOOL BAND CONCERT - THEATRE - PUBLIC INVITED	8:00 p.m
1ay 29	Memorial Day holiday - University closed	

May 31	FAU COMMUNITY CHORUS CONCERT - THEATRE - PUBLIC INVITED	8:30 p.m.
June 2	FAU STAGE BAND - THEATRE - PUBLIC INVITED	8:30 p.m.
June 3	"Baby The Rain Must Fall" - Student Film Series - Theatre	8:30 p.m.

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

TO THE 1970 GRADUATING CLASS FLORIDA ATLANTIC UNIVERSITY

You graduate at a time when established institutions and ideas are being questioned as they have never been questioned before in our history. Much of this questioning is being done by the members of your generation, and it is your generation which ultimately will have to provide most of the answers to those questions.

I hope that as you look for those answers, you will remember the obligation of every educated man and woman to draw careful distinctions between those ideas which must be readjusted and those which should be preserved. The fact that many accepted ways of thinking seem artificial and unjust does not warrant the rejection of all established standards. Nor should our proper respect for the past and our legitimate desire for stability lead us to defend thoughtlessly that which is outmoded and obsolete.

Your challenge will be that of reconciling continuity and change, of giving new applications and fresh expressions to our traditional values -- especially our concern for the dignity and integrity of every individual. By meeting that challenge you can make this time of rapid change a time of substantial growth and fulfillment -- for your-selves, for your community and for your nation.

As I extend to you my personal congratulations and best wishes, I look to the future with greater confidence because I know of the exceptional qualifications you bring to the exceptional demands of our time.

Richard High

OFFICIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

In this new UPDATE section, notices of procedure, of fiscal matters and of vital administrative deadlines will be carried. All those with managerial responsibility on all levels should note this section carefully for items of concern.

ALL DEPARTMENTS OF THE UNIVERSITY are asked to forward invoices, delivery tickets, packing slips and freight bills to the Finance and Accounting Division immediately upon receipt. This will facilitate payment for purchases made in the current year and avoid the uncertainty frequently resulting when items are carried forward for payment from next year's budget.

THE BOOKSTORE requests the cooperation of the faculty in submitting Fall Quarter textbook requirements by June 1. Those faculty having questions may call Ski Hodorowski at ext. 2401.

<u>CUT-OFF DATE FOR SUBMISSION</u> of inter-departmental requisitions for the Campus Shop and Bookstore for this fiscal year is June 17, 1970. Requisitions for special orders should be submitted as soon as possible to allow time for delivery by the cut-off date.

THE CAFETERIA AND SNACK BAR will be closed June 12 through June 20 for renovating and for a new staff to become operational. The University has entered into a food service contract with St. Clairs of North Miami, Inc., effective June 16.

DEADLINE IN THE OFFICE OF UNIVERSITY RELATIONS FOR THE CALENDAR OF EVENTS published by the State of Florida Department of Commerce is June 1 for the fall issue. Divisions of the University scheduling events in September, October and November which the public may attend, with or without admission charge, may be listed. The category includes art shows, athletic contests, musicals, lectures, theatre, etc. The brochure is published four times a year and has statewide circulation.

NEWS BRIEFS

OCEANOGRAPHER JON M. LINDBERGH, son of "Lone Eagle" Charles A. Lindbergh, will address 780 graduates in commencement exercises Sunday, June 14 at 2 p.m. on the lawn east of the Administration Building. Also privileged to march with the graduates of the current Spring Quarter are 455 students who completed work in August, 1969, 337 who finished in December, and the 250 in March of this year.

*

A FULL COMPLEMENT OF COURSES will be offered by the College of Education in its summer

term. A memo circulated by the Palm Beach County Board of Public Instruction gave the incorrect impression that they were being curtailed. In-service teachers have until June 8 to apply and register.

SENIOR RECITALS will be given by two organ students in late May at the First Presbyterian Church, Pompano Beach. Carol Higgs will perform May 20, and Kerry Hart May 22. The public is invited to the concerts which begin at 8:30 p.m.

KEEPING POSTED

 $\underline{\text{A}}$ GRANT OF \$180,000 from the National Science Foundation was awarded to the department of ocean engineering for the continuation of its Cooperative Work-Study program with industry and government laboratories, now in its second year. FAU was one of the first six universities in the nation to receive funds under the Sea Grant Act of 1966.

AN ACADEMIC PROGRAM that will bring heads of leading associations from throughout the country to the campus to pursue advanced studies has been approved. The program is designed for association executives who would like to earn a master's degree in business administration but can't leave their positions for continuous periods of study at a university. Beginning in July studies will be offered that will be extended over three summers and supplemented by directed independent research. Co-sponsor with FAU is the American Society of Association Executives. DR. DARAB B. UNWALLA will direct the program.

THE 1970 EASTERN REGIONAL CONFERENCE ON REPRODUCTIVE BEHAVIOR was held in Delray Beach in conjunction with the psychology department. DR. JAY SINGER was chairman. Fifty researchers from universities in eastern United States participated. Basic research in maternal and reproductive behavior was emphasized.

THE POPULAR TEACHER'S FIELD STUDIES WORKSHOP will again be offered by Pine Jog Conservation Teaching Center during the Summer Quarter. Five quarter hours graduate credit will be given through the Division of Continuing Education.

STUDENTS PHIL PARKER and HARRY SEICHEPIN were awarded \$100 each as first prizes in, respectively, graphics and mixed media, in the Daytona Beach Sidewalk Art Festival.

MISS JEANNE GILLO, a December 1967 graduate, has been named "Broward County Teacher of the Year." A teacher of physical education at New River Junior High School in Ft. Lauderdale, MISS GILLO majored in the subject at FAU and was on the Dean's List for Fall, 1967.

THE FLORIDA REGION OF THE AMERICAN SOCIETY OF PHOTOGRAMMETRY recently met at FAU. DR. JAMES P. LATHAM presided, and DR. SIMON BAKER and WILLIAM H. KUYPER contributed to the program.

"LET THE SELLER BEWARE," TV courtroom drama produced by Learning Resources for the College of Business & Public Administration, will be aired on Channel 2 (WPBT-TV) June 1 through 4 from 6:30 to 7 p.m.

FACULTY & STAFF IN THE NEWS

ADMINISTRATION: DR. KENNETH R. WILLIAMS was the principal speaker at the 35th commencement exercise of Palm Beach Junior College May 6....ROBERT M. KOSER presided at the opening session of the 15th annual meeting of the Florida Association of Collegiate Registrars and Administrative Officers held in Ft. Lauderdale. ROBERT A. MAXWELL served as a recorder.....ADELAIDE R. SNYDER has been elected a director of the newly-organized Palm Beach Everglades Chapter of the Florida Public Relations Association and director-at-large of the Southeastern District of the American College Public Relations Association.

COLLEGE OF BUSINESS & PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION: THOMAS W. ZIMMERER became the first male member of Phi Gamma Nu, receiving his membership as a result of new bylaws passed by the national women's business sorority.... DR. DORIA YEAMAN will attend a Conference Call by the Women's Bureau of the U.S. Department of Labor in Washington, D.C. to consider the formation of an interstate association of commissions on the status of women, June 11. She will also attend the 50th Anniversary Conference of the Women's Bureau of the U.S. Department of Labor....DR. ROBERT L. FROEMKE attended the National Conference on Collective Negotiations in Higher Education in New York.. ...DR. WILLIAM T. RYAN attended the Fifth Annual World Trade Conference in Orlando.. ...MICHAEL PANTYA attended the annual meeting of the Financial Analysts Federation in

Dallas, Tex....The American Academy of Advertising has named RICHARD JOEL chairman of the selection committee for the Advertising Age Creative Workshop Fellowships to be awarded to advertising faculty members this summer.

COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING: DR. EVERETT F. COX has joined the faculty of the College of Engineering, department of ocean engineering as Visiting Professor of Underwater Acoustics for the current term. He holds an A.B. cum laude, from Miami University, Oxford, Ohio, and Ph.D. cum laude, from California Institute of Technology ... DR. DENYS O. AKHURST attended the Symposium on "The Food-People Balance", sponsored by the National Academy of Engineering, Washington, D.C. He and CHARLES R. STEPHAN were in Orlando for the University Forum, "Engineering for the Future," a special feature of the Executive Board of the Professional Engineers in Education Practice Section of the National Society of Professional Engineers' spring meeting....PRO-FESSOR STEPHAN attended the Florida Academy of Science on Ocean Careers meeting in Miami Beach, and with DR. WILLIAM TESSIN attended the Offshore Technology Conference in Houston, Tex.

LIBRARY: The following members of the Library staff participated in a panel discussion sponsored by the Ford Foundation in Atlanta: MRS. PHYLLIS B. CARTWRIGHT, MISS JUDY GANSON, MISS NANCY SANDERS, RONALD ZIEGLER.